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Gauche Aquatic Park 
Verkada Camera 
System Upgrade



Background
• The current camera system at Gauche Aquatic Park was installed in 

2017 and is reaching its end of useful life.
• Since this system was installed, camera technology has greatly 

improved.
• The City has seen an increase in vandalism and would like to 

continue its efforts at identifying those responsible while protecting 
City facilities. 

• The camera upgrade was proposed and approved as a capital 
acquisition item in the City’s operating budget for the FY 21/22.

• The City currently uses the Verkada camera system at the Police 
Department, Wastewater Treatment Facility and SASA. 



FB 22-06
• A formal request for proposals was developed and advertised 

according to the City’s ordinances. FB22-06 was posted on 
November 4, 2021 and closed on November 30, 2021.

• A mandatory walk-through was held and three vendors 
participated in the walk-through for the proposal. 

• Three proposals were received for FB22-06.
• A committee made up of IT staff evaluated the proposals 

using the following criteria: Cost, Compliance with FB, 
Capability, Experience, Qualifications and References.



FB 22-06
Vendor Price
Quest Technology Management  $68,606.13
Sacramento, CA

IT Management $70,312.35
Santa Clara, CA

*Gaynor Telesystems $65,085.39
Redding, CA



FB 22-06
• Based on staff evaluations, Gaynor 

Telesystems proposal included all items 
specified by the City and is determined 
to be the most responsive bidder.



Recommendation
A. Adopt a Resolution awarding the contract for 

the Gauche Aquatic Park Verkada Camera 
System upgrade to Gaynor Telesystems of 
Redding, CA in the total amount of $65,085 
plus a 10% contingency for a not to exceed 
amount of $71,594 with the finding that it is in 
the best interest of the City. 
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